  The URSUS Cataloging Standards Committee met Friday, June 16, 2006, on

the Orono campus.

   Present were Peggi Loveless (AUG), Gretchen Brissette (PI), Leslie Kelly

(FK), Marianne Thibodeau (MAC), Shelly Davis (FAR), Elizabeth Phipps (USM),

Lanny Lumbert (USM), Sharon Fitzgerald (UMO), Marty Kelly (UMO), Lynn Wilcox

(LAW), Sheila Bearor (LEG), Mary Saunders (MSL), Judie Leighton (BPL),

Jonathan Williams (SYS).

   Chair Peggi Loveless called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  Mary

Saunders was elected Secretary for this meeting.  This was the first Cat

Standards meeting with the new URSUS System Manager, Jonathan

Williams. Peggi asked members to introduce themselves.  The minutes of the

November 2005 meeting were accepted.

   Lynn mentioned the upcoming merger of RLG into OCLC.  She had no

information because LAW isn't a member of RLG, only a user.  Lynn said that

there is identical information on both the RLG and OCLC websites.

   Jonathan spoke about the problem of mismatched book cover images in

URSUS.  Content Cafe matches covers with ISBNs, and this system breaks down

when publishers either reuse ISBNs or use incorrect ones.  Sometimes the

ISBN is wrong in the catalog record and this should be easily corrected by cataloging staff. When it is a case of a recycled ISBN, staff should add [delimiter]z so that the system will not link the incorrect cover image. Jonathan says that we can either live

with the situation or else he can turn the service off.

    Bib records without 001 fields are causing INFONET searching problems.

The system wants an 001, and is substituting the URSUS bib number for the

missing OCLC/RLIN number in the 001, causing an entirely different record to

be displayed.  Perhaps this has been fixed by now?

   INFONET is permitting patrons to request items that do not circulate off

campus.  Sharon said that it's an INFONET profiling problem. INFONET treats

all the University libraries together as though they are one big library.

Karl Beiser is working on a fix using new software.  Marilyn says that the

problem can be solved by adding a new item type. We anticipate an update at the next meeting.
   Jonathan and Marilyn are talking about adding print holdings to Serials

Solutions for "one stop shopping".  This will be discussed further at our

next meeting.

   FAR asked for clarification of the policy regarding the 001 in bib

records downloaded via Z39.50.  In May 2005, this committee decided that

Z39.50 records can be overlaid if no information is lost in the process.

Lynn does not want LAW records overlaid because their records are greatly

enhanced.  It is OK to overlay Z39.50 records except for LAW.

   FAR also asked for clarification on adding 13-digit ISBNs to existing bib

records.  13-digit ISBNs are now required if available, and the Standards

document will be updated to reflect this.

   Bib records for online documents have item records attached even though

the publication has no physical form (item records are needed for scoping).

Shelly Davis said that this is confusing to patrons. The status "available"

gives the impression that the material has physical form and can be checked

out.   Sharon will ask about changing the status of electronic documents to

"k" (online).  Concerning the bib records for online publications, Sharon

explained that ORO never knows what format will be described in the MARCIVE

load record (nor does ORO know in what format they will receive a depository

item). A MARCIVE load can overlay an existing record.  Furthermore, the URLs

in the records don't always work.  We will revisit this at our next meeting.

   "CONTENTS:" is still appearing in the 505 of some records, along with the

tag name.  This issue goes back to November 2004. A cleanup was supposed to

have been done before this change was turned on.  This can be done through

the Systems office. Jonatan will update us at the next meeting.
   Sharon mentioned that the present URSUS interface is designed for

"tangible" resources.  Jonathan doesn't see III releasing a new interface

anytime soon.  Lynn asked about a scope that would include only online

resources with URLs.  Patrons working off-campus/at home are often only

interested in what they can access immediately.

   Lynn brought up the recent LC decision to discontinue Subject Authority

Records (for their own original cataloging, LC will accept whatever is on

the item, and they will accept copycat records "as is").  LAW has large sets

that do need authority control.  We will discuss this further at our next

meeting.

   LAW wants to be able to search in MilCat/Acq by vendor number.  III

provides a space for the vendor number, but it is not searchable in URSUS.

Jonathan may be able to turn this on by checking a box, or else he can

request it as an enhancement.

   LAW would also like Z39.50 access to Amazon from MilCat/Acq.  This would

be easier than having to exit MilAcq and then go into Amazon, and vice

versa.  Jonathan thinks Amazon does not have a Z39.50 gateway, but they do

have information available through a proprietary service.  Someone may need

to write a bridge program between Z39.50 and Amazon.

   There are still issues concerning linked order and check-in records.

Innopac used to link them.  Laura Gallucci had said that she would shut it

off.  FAR and FK often get each other's check-in and order records confused,

which is frustrating when using electronic claiming.  Also, the FAR order

records for various titles contain the payment history for multiple

campuses.  Jonathan will look into this.

   Lynn asked about changing the way the Copy Record function works in

MilSer.  Right now, it copies everything specific to the copy.  Lynn wants

it to work the way it does in the Telnet cataloging version.  Gretchen and

Leslie suggested making a template rather than using Copy Record.

   A Serials group like the Cat Standards Committee is being pushed by USM

and the System directors.

   The Authority portion of the Standards document will be revised as

follows:  Part of the second paragraph will be broken out after "CATALOG

DATE."  The new paragraph will begin with "PLEASE NOTE: Corrected

records..."

   At our next meeting, we will discuss the new GPO interface for accessing

publications.  The Approval Plan interface is for accessing electronic

ordering.

   The next meeting will be Friday, October 13, 2006.

   The meeting was adjourned at 2:20 PM.

                Mary Saunders,  Secretary

